Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on February 24, 2004,

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, Jim Wettlaufer and
Helen Kreiger. Absent: Marguerite Choquette.

Minutes of Commission Meeting held on February 17, 2004 were read and accepted by all.
We received a Letter of Resignation from Marguerite Choquette dated February 24, 2004.

The Board of Selectmen’s notice dated February 19 was read. The Department Heads were asked to
select a member of their committee to meet 3 times a year to discuss the formulation of rules and
regulations for the use of the lake, creation and oversight of a civilian patrol, water testing and other
health issues, applying for and administration of grants for the protection of the lake and overseeing the
routine maintenance such as herbicide treatment and draw downs. Mary vandenBerg volunteered to
represent the HCC.

A second request was sent to the DEP regarding our concerns with lots 5 and 6 on Maybrook Rd. since
we feel they are still not in compliance with the DEP’s Superseding Order of Conditions.

Mr. Oliver Howlett made a preliminary visit showing us maps of the LaCava property on the lakeside of
Mashapaug Rd. The maps depicted five lots — 2+ acres each. It was determined that a Notice of Intent

would need to be filed on each lot.

Procedure sheet 04-0800 issued to Christopher Wszolek of Maybrook Rd. map R-39-F-15-2 made a
preliminary visit to discuss the construction of a wall to prevent further erosion where Maybrook River
enters the lake. He was informed that a Notice of Intent would be required.

Motion to adjourn made by Mary vandenBerg, seconded by Pat Caron. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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